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Minutes  

Minutes of the Parish Assembly  

Held at Grouville Parish Hall on  
Tuesday, 03 December 2024 at 19:00 

 

PRESENT 
Connétable Mark Labey – Chairman 
 
Patricia da Silva – Parish Secretary and Minutes 

Open Meeting The Connétable opened the meeting by welcoming everyone in 
attendance and pointed out the fire exits. The Connétable informed that 
the meeting will be recorded for the purpose of accurate minute taking. 

 

The Connétable invited the Parish Secretary to read out the Convening 
Notice. 
 

Apologies Apologies were received from the following: 
 
Deputy Carolyn Labey, Robert Hurley, Tracy Laurent and Drew 

Livingston. 
 

1. To elect two 
members of the 
Rates Assessment 

Committee for a 
term of three 
years 
 

The Connétable thanked Anthony Powell, whose term of office as Rates 
Assessor is due to expire, for his 24 years of service to the Parish.  
 

The Connétable then asked for two nominations for the role of Rates 
Assessor. Two nominations were received, those being: 
 
- John Coutanche, who was proposed by Julian De La Cour and 

seconded by Vicky De La Cour. 
 

Julian De La Cour said John Coutanche would be the perfect person for 

the role, who wants to give something back to the Parish. John has a lot 
of experience in the financial sector and Julian De La Cour believes John 
will be a great asset.  

 
- Bruce Burnett, who was proposed by Adrian le Gal and seconded by 

Robin Hamilton-Howes. 
 

Adrian le Gal said that he has known Bruce Burnett for many years and 
is delighted to propose Bruce for re-election. 

 
No further nominations were received.  
 
There having been no further nominations. the Connétable declared John 

Coutanche and Bruce Burnett as duly elected and warned them to appear 
at the Royal Court at 09:45 Friday, 13 December 2024. 
 

 Meeting Closed The Connétable closed the meeting at 19:08. 
 

 


